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Whilst we understand that allowances for educational purposes and allowing recreation are en­
shrined in other areas of the Act, we are concerned by the proposed removal of the clause "the use 
and enjoyment of protected areas by the community". If these objects are not identified as im­
portant objects of the Act, we fear that this will , once again, lead to a regime where these essential 
activities are interpreted as not relevant to the conservation of nature. Our experience is that this 
has previously provided some bureaucrats in the Department of National Parks with a blunt instru­
ment to bludgeon reasonable requests for access. 

Particularly where these requests are for educational purposes we believe this interpretation of the 
purpose of the Conservation Act to be near-sighted. A few days of access to a National Parks area 
can provide students with something they will not achieve in years of classroom teaching in sub­
jects such as Biology. We believe that the education of future generations and their enjoyment of 
National Parks through sustainable recreation is an essential aspect of Parks Conservation and 
urge the Committee to uphold Educational and Recreation access as essential objects of the Na­
ture Conservation Act 1992. We therefore suggest the sentence should read: 

"The conservation of nature, with access for educational purposes seen as integral to the process 
of conservation, is the sole object of the Nature Conservation Act 1992. The preservation of the 
national parks and access to them by future generations through educational expeditions will take 
precedence over other objectives." 

In summary we would argue that access and education are indeed critical to the long-term welfare 
of these areas of national importance. 
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